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Change in the Mounting Hardware
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Service Update #20-0730

We had previously provided parts update #16-05 which spoke about a
change to the body hold-downs on units changing from a single bolt holding
them to the body crossmember to a 2-bolt system. And the fact that they
required maintenance in the form of re-torqueing during PM services due to
body and frame flex.
Blue Bird continued to monitor the design and through a firm specializing in
“clamp force” engineering found that they could ensure better and longer
clamping force by utilizing hardened flat washers and placing 2 under the
head of the bolt and 2 under the nut. They implemented this in production in
June of this year.

Body Hold-Down Update

#00997072

http://newyorkbussales.com/
http://www.nyhma.org/viewforum.php?f=2&start=0
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FIGURE #1
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Figure #1 on the previous page outlines how these washers are used, and 
the diagram shows the proper installation.  
Please note that the excerpt below from the Blue Bird service manual 
below details has not changed and these guidelines on how often and 
what the proper torque is still needs to be followed!

PLEASE NOTE:
Washer is Blue Bird Part #00997072 and is a hardened washer
described as - WASHER,FLAT,15/32 X 15/16 X 5/64,HDN,YELZN

This is a product upgrade and not considered warranty.
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CONTACT OUR SERVICE OR PARTS DEPARTMENT WITH ANY 
QUESTIONS

PARTS
Director of Parts

Dave Reichel
dreichel@newyorkbussales.com
CELL 315-396-5709

Chittenango: 800-962-5768

Gari McQuade
gmcquade@newyorkbussales.com

Bill Cox
bcox@newyorkbussales.com

John Lewin
jlewin@newyorkbussales.com

Dave Grant
dgrant@newyorkbussales.com

Albany/Middletown: 866-867-1100

Sean Conway
sconway@newyorkbussales.com
Dan Haight
dhaight@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232

Steve Hibbard
shibbard@newyorkbussales.com
James Roeser
jroeser@newyorkbussales.com

SERVICE
Director of Service

Ryan Hemund
rhemund@newyorkbussales.com
CELL 315-561-9121

Chittenango: 800-962-5768

Daryl Wallace
dwallace@newyorkbussales.com

Brian Lamaitis
blamaitis@newyorkbussales.com

Bob Reith
breith@newyorkbussales.com

Phil Tucker
ptucker@newyorkbussales.com

Albany: 866-867-1100

Ben Reiling
breiling@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232

Eric Bosley
ebosley@newyorkbussales.com

Middletown: 845-609-7070

Ryan Hemund
rhemund@newyorkbussales.com

Comments or Concerns:
John Johnston
jjohnston@newyorkbussales.com
Cell 315-263-0766
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